Chesterfield Electoral Board Office of the General Registrar

.ocation - 9848 Lori Road (Court Square) • 804-748-1471 • 804-751-0822 (fax) Mailing Address - PO Box 1690 • Chesterfield, VA23832 • registrar@chesterfield.gov • www.chesterfield.gov/registrar

Electoral Board Members
Rosemarie Y. Hart+Thomas V. Van Auken+Randall L. Welch

General Registrar Constance L. Tyler

Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2019

Call to Order

Randy Welch, Vice Chair called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m.

The following persons were present: Randall Welch, Rosemarie Hart, Constance Tyler, Missy Vera. Ann Marie Middlesworth (Henrico County), Susan Beals and Matt Harris (Deputy County Administrator for Finance & Administration). Mr. Van Auken submitted a letter of resignation dated January 9, 2019 that was effective immediately and was not present.

Minutes for December 11, 2018 meeting were approved.

New Business

Mr. Harris presented the "2018 Election Analysis" report that will be presented to the Board of Supervisors on Wednesday, January 23, 2019. Discussion was held with further recommendations being made.

Discussion was held on the request from the State Board of Elections that Ms. Tyler and the Electoral Board attend their meeting on January 23, 2019 to address "Post Election Review of Chesterfield County's November 8 General Election." Ms. Hart moved that we request a postponement of this meeting until after the "2018 Election Analysis" report is presented to the Board of Supervisors. Mr. Welch seconded and motion passed.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, February 5, at 10:a.m.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

Rosemarie Hart, Secretary